MINUTES OF THE WORK SESSION OF MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF STONE HARBOR HELD IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING, September 15, 2020
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Davies-Dunhour at 4:30 p.m.

 

ROLL CALL                                                PRESENT
Councilmembers

Judith M. Davies-Dunhour, Mayor

Frank Dallahan 
Suzanne C. Stanford, Borough Clerk

Jennifer Gensemer
Marcus Karavan, Solicitor
 

Charles Krafczek   
Robert J. Smith, Borough Administrator 
Reese Moore 
James Craft, CFO 

 

Ray Parzych 






Joselyn O. Rich 
Mayor

CFO     
Attorney

Adm.

Clerk

The meeting is now open. Adequate notice of the meeting was provided by posting a copy of the time and place on the Municipal Clerk’s bulletin board and mailing a copy of same to the Press and the Cape May County Herald on September 6, 2020.

(This Work Session will be via Video/Telephone Conference, 

Click on the following link to join the meeting https://zoom.us/j/94006436861
 - You can also call in 1-646-558-8656 and enter the meeting ID # 9400643 6861

WILL EVERYONE RISE TO SALUTE THE FLAG

PUBLIC SAFETY – Councilmember Dallahan

Court Administrator Debbie Scott – no report 

Fire Department – no report

Police Department - Chief Schutta reported – In August 13 adults arrested, 174 motor vehicle stops. In reference to personnel, doing pretty well, one officer began training at CMC Police Academy end of August, 1 still away on military service, being covered by a Class II officer. 5 of our current Class I officers attend CMC Police Academy in the winter, during December. Hiring process for Class I and II for summer of 2021 staring in December. Thank you to Beach Patrol Captain Sandy Bosacco, due to cancellation of training and courses we needed to certify the department in CPR. Sandy scheduled the entire department on three separate days with one of his lifeguards that trained everyone in CPR. This is the true spirit of cooperation and teamwork.  
Mayor commented good job by everyone within the Borough throughout the Summer. There were a lot of challenges. Town looked fabulous, kudos to DPW. All employees, everyone stepped up tremendously throughout the Summer.  Was extremely proud of the job that all the employees did. This summer was enlightening to watch our employees rally and take on this challenge. Great job by everyone. Thank you.  
Beach Patrol – Captain Bosacco – Call In Zoon – Beaches very crowned through August, and into September. We have a limited number of guards still on duty and hope to provide a few protected locations further into September. Encourage people to call headquarters to find out where guards are stationed and to only enter the water at those locations. This past month we had 19 rescues, 2 EMS calls, 2 Police calls and 3 lost children. He thanked all departments EMS, Police, PW, Mayor and Council and Administration for all the support. Challenging Summer for all. 
OEM J T LaKose- OEM Coordinator – Continue the praise, when this started we wondered what the Summer was going to look like and it wasn’t much different than Summers of the past. Everyone did a great job, proud of the way this town stepped up. 

September the tropics are heating up, only the second time in history we have 6 named storms 
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in the Atlantic basin right now. We will keep the public informed. We did recently update the Code Red system, our reverse 911 system. Any severe weather alerts can automatically be texted to your phone.  Working on updating the Emergency Operations Plan. 
We did submit a preliminary damage assessment for possible reimbursement for Hurricane 
Isaisa being reviewed today by NJOEM and FEMA. 

RECREATION & TOURISM Councilmember Gensemer – 
Borough Engineer explained his proposal for Bay Marine Park. 

Marc DeBlasio reported he provided a proposal on May 26th to submit for CMC Open Space program for Bay Marine Park Improvements. Has been talked about for a while, but to remind Council that this grant application is due the middle of December. If we are going to file we need to get started. We are looking for formal authorization and can answer any questions.  
This is to do the conceptual design and then present to the County for the grant money. Marc said the first step would be to with the appropriate committee and really sketch this out, talk about budget, make sure we are on target from a scope standpoint. 

Administrator said this has been discussed in committee, the proposal amount is $23,000, because of that amount, the full Council has to approve that amount. We are just looking for authorization. 

Engineer reminded the Borough this is a CMC Open Space Program but they do have a special Coastal Enhancement Round, which traditionally they provide more grant money towards these type of projects as well as picking up 50% of the Engineering costs, which they typically don’t do. This is an enhanced application round to induce coastal projects. 

Recreation Director – Tina Prickett Call In Zoom – 
This summer was very different, my staff met the challenges head on. We were able to modify and offer most of our youth and adult programing. Tennis courts used more than ever before, with an $8,000 increase in revenue. Pickleball had an increase as well. Thanked everyone for their support. We missed the basketball league this summer, couldn’t get it together with social distancing. We almost filled every sport camp offered. We moved Art & Craft outside the building and did not share supplies. 

High demand for Fall programing, we extended Boot Camp and Yoga on the Beach. Also offering Fall Friday Youth Tennis staring this Friday for 4 weeks at 96th Street.  
TOURISM REPORT

Jennifer Olson – Tourism Director
At the regular meeting we have a motion to approve the Chamber of Commerce Saving September Week-end. Final updates on that event. There is a rain date added, the following week-end. We will be meeting with PW and the Police on Thursday concerning the dinner at the Marina to go over final details. All insurance has been submitted. 
Farmers Market

Last Sunday first Market of the extended season. Continues to run smoothly, we had 1,510 visitors to the market this past Sunday. Over the Summer we averaged 1,800 visitors every week. Only two vendors have opted out of September. 5 vendors have asked if we could extend into October. There is interest, but they want to see how the next few weeks play out. She is asking for the option to extend through October and include the Saturday and Sunday of Columbus Day week-end, only if there is interest. Insurances are covered into October. Maybe adding some new vendors, will see about the fee. Council would consider forgoing 
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any payment for the last two weeks. Is it necessary to have to charge, it would be a good gesture, having this market is an asset to the community especially this year. We could put that in the motion. If we have any new participants their fees  would be waived also. 

NATURAL RESOURCES
Stu Farrell – Overview – Flood Data Collection – Document Nuisance Flooding Impacts in Stone Harbor, April 2018-November 2019 Dr. Farrell presented his report which included an Overview Map, Site Elevations, Summary table of event totals, and several storm flooding events, flood height per site listed. The report ended with two pages of Conclusions.  The complete report is on file in the Borough Clerk’s Office. 

Stone Harbor Borough Council Natural Resources Report 9/15/2020
1. SMIIL Update
a. Channel dredging of the NJIWW by the USACOE has begun and is placing dredged material on both Sturgeon and Gull Islands.
b. Press release was issued this afternoon and posted to the Borough website.
2. Bird Sanctuary
a. Stone Harbor Bird Sanctuary Committee met on September 2, 2020
b. Vegetation management permit status - still delayed at NJDEP related to the July furlough and backlogs. Planned for October but timing not certain. If they can’t complete this October, would need to delay until next fall.

c. Water monitoring equipment in process of being ordered and will be installed related to the vegetation management and restoration plan for the Sanctuary.
3. Beach Sweep
a. Next beach sweep is scheduled for October 24th, 2020.

b. Covid protocols in place so should be able to participate.
c. SHPOA coordination needed and hopefully Kim will be working on this. Council approved the fall beach sweep when it approved the spring beach sweep.
4. Stone Harbor Point
a. Stewards program completed on Labor Day weekend. Special thanks to the police for all of their efforts this year.

b. Nesting cycle ended for 2020.

DISCUSSION –  
93rd Street Pump Station Update – Tom Thornton
Handed out cover sheet of the plans and overview of the project, physical work being conducted extends from 88th Street to 98th Street and majority being on Third Avenue, plus a rendering of the pump building itself. 

As far as the schedule we have been delayed by issues related to some of the gravity system and easements and the possibility came up of the option of putting the project out to bid, basically bifurcating the pump station work itself, which occurs on the lot with the rest of the pipework. Couple of advantages would be first of all, wouldn’t worry about falling behind the grant funding schedule. We have until September, 2022 to finish this project. We still have to get our permits and we can’t apply for those permits that we need for the pipework without sign off from every property owner where this work occurs. And we have pipework that extends through private property. That would be one advantage of putting the pump station itself out to bid separately. The other advantage is the bidding environment that we see right now, we are seeing very good bids. A loose end is if we need a Cafra permit for the pump station itself.  If we don’t need the permit this could go out to bid 4-6 weeks.  If we can take the pump station out, if we don’t need a permit for that we would be ready to advance this. 
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Administrator – About a month ago Council authorized he and Marcus Karavan to begin the easement process and they had conversations with DEP and with officials from HUD as well as FEMA and were being told we must comply with the Uniform Relocation Act. Which is Federal Law and adds layers, and was going to be much more time consuming and more costly. After learning that we spoke to DEP and it was determined that we could split this project apart, one aspect being the pump station, the other drainage piping. We think it is a good idea, information says now is the right time to go out to bid, prices are good. It takes off the issue of are we coming up against a deadline to spend the money. That is what we are recommending, there is upside and downside but clearly the upside outweighs.  If the Council feels that is the direction to take, being recommended by the Administrator, Tom Thornton and Marc DeBlasio we ask that the Mayor and Council direct Mott MacDonald to proceed accordingly as quickly and efficiently as they can to make sure we plan to bid pretty soon. This has no adverse effect on the Grant, and Administrator confirmed that with zoom conference about a week ago. 

Mayor – timeline?   Need something for next meeting?  Gives Council some time to digest and ask questions. Do we have to do this tonight?  

Administrator said he needs to say to Tom, Mayor and Council thinks this is the route they want to go, you have the green light, prepare the plans.   Tom said not sure he needs formal authorization, since this is what they have been already authorized to do, more of just changing the sequence of doing it.  At some point we will ask for authorization to go out to bid but this is what we are already authorized to do. Just a smaller portion getting out to bid.  Don’t need anything tonight, we are going to advance the overall project and it so happens the pump station portion of it there is nothing stopping us from advancing it we are going to do it.    Solicitor said you are just doing the authorized work but in phases.       

Administrator asked to take a different approach that what we originally contemplated and when that happens he would like the Council to say, I am on board with that approach. The approach would be take out the pump station, and go full steam ahead on that.  
Question of motion at the Regular Meeting – Mayor no reason to not do a motion, don’t know how prudent it is for Council to be given information, don’t have time to digest, ask questions. Hate to push for a decision when perhaps they are not 100% comfortable with the details. It is not a simple special events application.  Give time for people to think, let the public know what we are doing.  Do we need to do it tonight. 

Solicitor – work already authorized, choosing to move it in stages, one phase moving forward rather rapidly.  We can do a motion or resolution at the next meeting, but in the meantime Tom can go ahead, that works for everybody. 

MOTION TO ADJOURN

Upon motion of




Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich 
Seconded by 





Councilmember Frank Dallahan  
That the Work Session Meeting of Mayor and Council be adjourned at 600 p.m.
 Vote




6 Councilmembers
AYE

APPROVED___________________________________, 2020
_____________________________________________, Mayor

ATTEST______________________________________, Borough Clerk
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